
First Minister’s Advisory Group on Human Rights Leadership
Wednesday and Thursday 26th & 27th September 2018, COSLA, Edinburgh

Minutes

In attendance:
Professor Alan Miller (Chair), Dr Katie Boyle (University of Stirling), Dr Tobias Lock (University of Edinburgh), Professor Paul Hunt (University of Essex), Professor Nicole Busby (University of Strathclyde) , Kavita Chetty (Head of Strategy & Legal Scottish Human Rights Commission),  Judith Robertson (Chair of Scottish Human Rights Commission) Shelagh McCall QC (Black Chambers, Faculty of Advocates), Professor Aoife Nolan – via teleconference (University of Nottingham) Professor Elisa Morgera (University of Strathclyde), Gill Surfleet (Head of Secretariat) , Adam Bruton (Secretariat and Policy Officer) (Minutes)
Welcome and Introductions
· The Chair welcomed all to the fifth meeting of the Advisory Group (AG) and thanked all for their hard work to date.
· Advisory Group members were updated on the proposed Agenda for the 2 day meeting. The first day would focus on the structure and wording of the draft report to the First Minister.  Day two would explore, test and review the draft rights and Act whilst considering the next steps of the Advisory Group Report.  
· The minutes of the Advisory Groups meeting for July were approved. 

Updates 
· The Chair has continued to meet with a host of duty bearers including Cabinet Secretaries, Ministers and other relevant actors.  This has included:-
· An Environmental Roundtable attended by John Knox, former UN Special Rapporteur on human rights and the environment  
· A Judicial Roundtable
· A further meeting with the Constitutional Roundtable members in relation to the EU Withdrawal Bill
 
Upcoming events in the next few weeks. 
· The Scottish Parliament Equalities and Human Rights Committee report on Getting Rights Right: Human Rights and the Scottish Parliament is due to be issued soon.
· The Reference Group will meet for the last time on the 3rd October 2018 where the draft recommendations will be tested with rights holders. 
· Participatory events.  
The Scottish Community Development Centre have continued to test the recommendations with events being held in Dundee, Glasgow and Inverness and with an online survey running concurrently.    
· The Chair will meet with all political parties again to update them on the current position of the AG work. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Day 1 and 2 of Advisory Group meeting – Review of draft First Minister’s report. 

The Chair thanked everyone for their hard work and contributions to date in helping develop and create the first draft of the final report.  

Advisory Group members were in agreement that the overall tone of the report is very good though the length of the report could do with being compressed.  There was a need for the tone of the report to be reader friendly and as accessible to as many readers as possible. 

Discussions took place around the structure, process and outcome

The Chair thanked all AG members for their continued contribution over the last 2 days and that all comments would be incorporated where applicable and a further draft circulated ahead of the final report being published.
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